
August 4, 2025 
 
 

Subject: WisDOT Public Involvement Meeting Notice: WIS 89 Pavement Replacement, Jefferson County 
 
Project I.D. 3290-00-05  
 
WIS 89 
Lake Mills - Columbus 
Waterloo East Limit to Maunesha River Bridge 
Jefferson County  
 
Dear : 
 
Please join the Wisconsin Department of Transportation (WisDOT) Southwest Region for a live Public 
Involvement Meeting to discuss to discuss the proposed improvements taking place on WIS 89 (E Madison 
Street) from the Waterloo East Limit to the Maunesha River Bridge in the City of Waterloo, Jefferson County. 
The meeting will be held at 5:00 p.m., Monday, August 25, 2025 at the City of Waterloo City Hall. A short 
presentation will occur at 5:15 p.m. The intent of this meeting is to review the purpose and need for 
improvements, present the proposed improvements, obtain comments and feedback on the proposed 
improvements, discuss the project schedule and traffic impacts, and review WisDOT’s tools for businesses in 
work zones. 
 
Project staff will share maps, displays and exhibits via a live presentation. A comment, question, and answer 
period will follow the live presentation.  
 
This project includes replacing the existing pavement, base aggregate, curb and gutter, sidewalks, storm sewer 
and street lighting. Construction is tentatively scheduled for 2028.  Sanitary sewer and water main will be replaced 
by the City of Waterloo prior to this project. Traffic impacts include a full closure with detour of vehicular traffic 
and pedestrian staging within the corridor to maintain access to adjacent properties.  
 
For your convenience, we have developed a project website at https://wisconsindot.gov/Pages/projects/by-
region/sw/wis89-waterloo/default.aspx with proposed scope, schedule, traffic impacts, maps, exhibits, displays 
and information for businesses in the work zone. The same information to be presented at the PIM is available 
on the project website.  
 
We would like your input on this project. You can download the comment form, which is attached to the handout 
from the project website and mail it to project staff, email any comments, or give me a call. If you are deaf or 
hard of hearing and require an interpreter, you may request one by contacting me at least three working days 
prior to the meeting. 
 
If you have any additional questions regarding the meeting, please feel free to contact me at (608) 246-7917 
or by email at michael.rampetsreiter@dot.wi.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Michael Rampetsreiter, P.E. 
WisDOT Project Manager 

WisDOT Division of Transportation System 
Development - Southwest Region Office 
2101 Wright Street 
Madison, WI 53704 

Governor Tony Evers 
Secretary Kristina Boardman 

wisconsindot.gov 
Telephone: (920) 492-5643 

FAX: (920) 492-5640 
Email: swr.dtsd@dot.wi.gov 

 


